
 

 

Upper Paxton Township Board of Supervisors 
 Monthly Meeting  
October 23, 2024 

 
Those in attendance: Robert Stoner, Bob Coleman, and Rich Wiest, Supervisors; Luanna 
Zimmerman, Secretary/Treasurer; Joe Underkoffler, Rodney Lebo, Rhonda Lebo, Doug 
Moran, and Elaine Moran. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Stoner at 10:00 a.m. All present recited the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.  Robert Stoner made a motion to approve the minutes 
from the September 25, 2024, meeting. Second by Bob Coleman. With all in favor, motion 
carried. After reviewing the list of bills to be paid, Bob Coleman made a motion to approve 
the bills for payment. Second by Rich Wiest. All in favor, motion carried. Bob Coleman 
made a motion to approve the bills paid on 10-15-24. Second by Rich Wiest. With all in 
favor motion carried.  
 
Public Comments: None 
 
Roadmaster’s Report:  Rich Wiest said that the roadcrew has been busy with the 
following items: cleaning up of the compost lot after WW Pallet ground and hauled away 
the debris, leaf vacuuming, and installed inlet boxes and piping to manage the stormwater 
around the new salt shed. Wiest provided the Board with a quote of $10,042.00 for 
curtains for the salt shed. Bob Coleman made a motion to purchase the curtains out of 
the 2024 budget if possible. Second by Robert Stoner. All in favor motion carried. Robert 
Stoner asked about a stormwater issue off of Rising Sun Lane. Rich Wiest provided 
information on a possible fix and said that he will contact the property owner and let them 
know the issue will be addressed in the spring of 2025. Rodney Lebo inquired about 
additional work to be done on Snyder Mill Road. Wiest informed him that the work could 
possibly be done this winter or next spring.   
 
Old Business:  
 

1. The Millersburg Senior Center Emergency Shelter Project was discussed. It was 
decided to put money into the 2025 Budget for a contribution to the project.  

  
2. Joe Underkoffler provided the Board with an update on the Upper Dauphin COG 

EMS Study. Underkoffler said he had attended a recent meeting with Rich Wiest, 
Bob Coleman, representatives from the Millersburg Ambulance Association, and 
Robb Consulting. Underkoffler said the study is still in process and that Robb 
Consulting will have a report with their findings and recommendations to the 
municipalities in the first quarter of 2025.  
 

3. The Board discussed budget categories and amounts for the 2025 Budget. After 
discussion Robert Stoner made a motion to advertise the 2025 Budget. Second by 
Bob Coleman. With all in favor, motion carried.   

 



 

 

New Business:  
 

1. The Board reviewed a quote from Sean Grimm in the amount of $10.130.65 for 
EMA radios. It was decided to account for that expense in the 2025 budget.  

 
 

 Public Comments: None 
 
 
Robert Stoner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:32 a.m. Second by Bob 
Coleman. All in favor, motion carried.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Luanna Zimmerman, 
Secretary/Treasurer 


